

Winterborne Whitechurch Scout Group

Executive Officer and Leader Meeting

Tuesday 4th June 2019

Minutes

<p>1. Present: Peter Haines (PH), Paul Andrews (PA), Denise Saunders (DS) Sam Elliot (SE), Anna Way (AW) Pam Thornton (PT)Richard Wilson (RW) Lynne Rainford (LR), Nikki Lindley (NL) Kate Stevens (KS)</p>	
<p>2. Apologies: Simon Young (SY) Lisa Breddy (LB)</p>	
<p>3. Correspondence: None received</p>	
<p>4. Minutes of previous meeting Agreed and signed</p>	
<p>5. Matters arising from previous meeting:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Book Fair: All organised for Friday 7th June. Use of fire pits and telling the stories was discussed. PH to organise water and first aid. Groundsheets and cling film (for burns) need to be available - Collection of subs: RW and AW attended the beginnings of Cub meetings at the start of term....but not easy to ask parents for money! SE to help DS with OSM to help record payments in future. - Moving equipment to Whatcombe House- AW asked why it can't all be stored inside the hut on Piers' land, rather than having to move a container next door to it. - AGM : date changed to July 5th. 6:30 to &;00 pm for AGM, then Traesure Hunt from 7 pm onwards. Since this meeting, the AGM has been postponed until the Autumn Term. A new date needs to be set and circulated. - Necker : A template will be given out to all young people in the scout group. A winning design will be judged at the AGM. - Finances: As at March 29th 2019 the Group have £1,424.63 in the bank. Amy Dennis (Blandford Treasurer) is currently auditing the accounts. We urgently need to find out who are signatories on the account. AW noted that originally there were three accounts for the Group. 	<p>PH</p> <p>SE, DS</p> <p>SY</p> <p>AW</p> <p>SE</p>
<p>6. Fundraising</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Milton Abbas Street Fair July 27th 2019 PA has spoken to the organisers. We have been asked to: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - help with the skittles (to be sited next to the pub, outside the Old Chapel) - help with car parking. - Sell 60 books of raffle tickets - Winterborne Stickland Messy Games July 6th 2019 PA offered to help (AW not available as family visiting from Canada) 	

<p>7. Summer Camp</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - 14th -16th June Cubs and Beavers to go to Butcher's Coppice Scout Camp, Bournemouth with Blandford Beavers and Charlton Marshall Beavers and Cubs. - John Curley, Assistant District Commissioner, has expressed reservations about the plans for the Expo Camp. A higher degree of permit is required due to being on the water. <p>All 8 of the WW Scouts are going with 4 from Stalbridge. The remaining 4 places have been offered to Gillingham and Blandford.</p>	
<p>8. GSL Report</p> <p>Simon Young not available to give his report.</p>	
<p>9. Scouts' Report: Paul Andrews, Karen King</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Currently 8 scouts; - 2 Leaders - 3 Young Leaders attend every week (but George will be leaving in September); - Activities this term : - Canoeing in preparation for Expo - 8th June – Durweston Village Hall, Cubs and Scouts helping with the BBQ at a special celebration of Mallow Hicks' life, to support Rosa (her daughter) and Wendy (her mum) 	
<p>10. Cubs' Report: Denise Saunders</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Currently 9 cubs, with 4 more waiting to be invested. - Activities this term include: - 2 personal Challenges now completed - Working towards Athlete's Badge this term - Completing Home Help badges over Half term 	
<p>11. Beavers' Report: Kate Stevens and Sam Elliot</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Currently 5 beavers, with 2 new ones from Bring a friend week. - Events include: St George's Day celebrations with Blandford Two joint sessions with Milborne St Andrew Working on Impact on Community badge, Hoping to go to the Dorset Mud Trail 	
<p>12. Capitation</p> <p>Discussed whether subs should be changed from September. It was agreed to wait and see if the merger with Milborne St Andrew's Beavers goes ahead.</p>	
<p>13. General Business</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Dorset Scouts AGM - July 9th @ 7:15pm for 7:30 pm. QE School, Wimborne. - Potential Beaver merge will be discussed at AGM on July 5th - DS asked if the Group could open an account at Poole Scouts' Shop. Agreed. 	
<p>14. Date and venue of next meeting</p> <p>Date ? Tuesday 3rd September ?</p> <p>Venue?</p>	

Meeting closed 8:30 pm